
 

Minnesota FSA Updates - September 28, 2023 

USDA to Begin Issuing $1.75 Billion to Agricultural 
Producers Through Critical Emergency Relief 
Programs 

 

The Farm Service Agency is working to make payments as soon as possible. 

The U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) announced that it will begin issuing more than 
$1.75 billion in emergency relief payments to eligible farmers and livestock producers. These 
much-needed payments are helping farming and ranching operations recover following natural 
disasters in 2020, 2021 and 2022.  

Emergency Livestock Relief Program  

This week, FSA will issue more than $581 million in 2021 and 2022 drought and wildfire 
emergency relief to eligible ranchers.   

FSA is closing out the Emergency Livestock Relief Program (ELRP) for losses suffered in 
2021. ELRP Phase Two payments are estimated at $115.7 million. Ranchers who lost grazing 
acres due to drought and wildfire and received assistance through ELRP Phase One will soon 
receive an additional payment through ELRP Phase Two. This second payment will be equal 
to 20% of the 2021 gross ELRP Phase One payment. ELRP Phase Two payments to 
producers will be automatic with no application required. In April 2022, FSA staff processed 

https://www.fsa.usda.gov/programs-and-services/emergency-relief/index?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery


more than 100,000 payments through ELRP Phase One and paid eligible ranchers more than 
$600 million for 2021 grazing losses.  

In 2022, ranchers continued to experience significant loss of grazing acres due to drought and 
wildfire. To help mitigate these losses, eligible ranchers will receive ELRP disaster assistance 
payments for increases in supplemental feed costs. To expedite payments, determine 
producer eligibility and calculate the ELRP 2022 payment, FSA is using livestock inventories 
and drought-affected forage acreage or restricted animal units and grazing days due to 
wildfire already reported to FSA by ranchers when they submitted their Livestock Forage 
Disaster Program applications. ELRP payments for 2022 losses are estimated at $465.4 
million and will be automatic with no application required.   

Emergency Relief Program Phase Two  

FSA is closing out Phase Two of the Emergency Relief Program (ERP) this week through the 
delivery of more than $1.17 billion in crop disaster assistance payments to producers of 
eligible crops who suffered losses, measured through decreases in revenue, due to qualifying 
natural disaster events that occurred in calendar years 2020 and 2021. ERP Phase Two was 
intended primarily for producers of crops that were not covered by federal crop insurance or 
FSA’s Noninsured Crop Disaster Assistance Program (NAP).  Previously, through ERP Phase 
one, FSA staff processed more than 300,000 applications and paid an estimated 217,000 
eligible producers more than $7.4 billion.   

More Information       

These programs represent a few of FSA’s extensive commodity, conservation, credit, disaster 
recovery and safety-net programs. By the close of the fiscal year on Sept. 30, for all farm and 
farm loan programs — including vital access to capital for distressed borrowers — USDA, 
through the delivery of FSA programs, will have invested more than $19 billion in America’s 
agricultural producers with more economic support on the way in fiscal year 2024.    

For more information on available FSA programs, contact your local USDA Service Center.    

 

USDA Reminds Direct Loan Borrowers of Cash 
Flow-Based and Extraordinary Measures 
Assistance Options 

Requests for Assistance Must Be Received by December 31, 2023 

USDA’s Farm Service Agency (FSA) continues to accept and review individual assistance 
requests from: (1) direct Farm Loan Programs (FLP) borrowers who missed a recent 
installment or are unable to make their next scheduled installment, and (2) borrowers who 
took certain extraordinary measures to avoid delinquency on their direct FLP loans.  

https://www.fsa.usda.gov/programs-and-services/emergency-relief/index?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery
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FSA direct loan borrowers with qualifying FLP loans who are unable to pay their upcoming 
installments or have already missed a recent installment payment can request a cash flow 
analysis from FSA using a recent balance sheet and operating plan to determine their 
eligibility. This assistance is currently limited to installments due August 1, 2022, 
through January 15, 2024. If FSA determines that a borrower qualifies for cash flow-based 
assistance due to an inability to develop a feasible plan for the current production cycle, FSA 
will make a one-time credit to the borrower’s account in the amount of the missed or upcoming 
direct loan installment(s). Consistent with other Section 22006 assistance provided to FSA 
direct loan borrowers, cash flow-based assistance is only available to borrowers who have not 
received prior IRA Section 22006 assistance that covered a forward direct loan installment. 

Assistance is also available for borrowers who took certain extraordinary measures between 
February 28, 2020, through October 18, 2022, to avoid delinquency on their loans, such as 
monetizing long term or essential assets, incurring additional non-FSA debt, or deferring other 
essential payments, resulting in reduced farm and household viability. If FSA determines that 
a borrower qualifies for extraordinary measures assistance, the borrower will receive a direct 
payment equaling the amount of funds obtained through the extraordinary measure(s) that 
were used to make the payment(s) to FSA, with a maximum payment being the full amount of 
the installment paid. Borrowers may also be eligible to receive a payment covering their next 
loan installment due on all FLP direct loans if they have not received prior IRA Section 22006 
assistance that covered a forward installment. 

Borrowers can submit requests for extraordinary measures or cash flow-based assistance in 
person at their local FSA office or by sending in a direct request using the farmers.gov 22006 
assistance request portals at farmers.gov/loans/inflation-reduction-investments/assistance. All 
requests for assistance must be received by December 31, 2023. 

Borrowers can learn more about extraordinary measures and cash flow-based assistance, 
including complete eligibility requirements, at farmers.gov/loans/inflation-reduction-
investments/assistance. 

As USDA learns more about the types of situations financially distressed farmers are facing, 
the Department will continue to update borrowers and the public about new assistance for 
distressed borrowers. USDA will also provide regular updates about its progress in deploying 
this funding to farmers who need it. 

 

USDA Provides $5 Million in Second Round of 
Payments to Help Organic Dairy Producers Cover 
Increased Costs 

https://www.farmers.gov/loans/inflation-reduction-investments/assistance?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery
https://www.farmers.gov/loans/inflation-reduction-investments/assistance?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery
https://www.farmers.gov/loans/inflation-reduction-investments/assistance?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery


 

The U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) is announcing a second round of payments for 
dairy producers through the Organic Dairy Marketing Assistance Program (ODMAP), 
providing an additional $5 million to help dairy producers mitigate market volatility, higher input 
and transportation costs, and unstable feed supply and prices that have created unique 
hardships in the organic dairy industry. USDA’s Farm Service Agency (FSA) has already paid 
out $15 million in the first round of payments for eligible producers, bringing total ODMAP 
payments to $20 million. Producers paid during the first round will automatically receive 
payment in the second round and no action is needed.  
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USDA is an equal opportunity provider, employer and lender. To file a complaint of discrimination, write: 
USDA, Office of the Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights, Office of Adjudication, 1400 Independence Ave., 
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(Local or Federal relay), (866) 377-8642 (Relay voice users). 
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